Minutes of the Forest County Board of Adjustment
Monday, November 8th, 2010

10:00 a.m. 918 Mcaurther Trail, Wabeno, WI.  54566

1. The call to order was made by Chairman Ron Tschohl at 10:00 a.m. in the Freedom Town Hall.

2. the roll was called and all members were present. Those included Ron Tschohl, Chairman, Harry Thurin, and Jim Drefahl.  John Harter and Mike Smith, representing the applicants, were present in the audience.  ZA Pam LaBine acted as clerk to the board.

3. Motion by Harry Thurin to approve the agenda, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

4. Motion by Harry Thurin to put off approval of the last minutes until the November 29th, 2010 meeting, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

5. The clerk confirmed compliance with open meeting requirements and it is attached.

6. The chairman set no time limits on the speakers.

7. Motion by Harry Thurin to open the public hearing, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

8. The clerk read the application.

9. Ron Tschohl reported that if the stairway was six foot wide it would be 4 feet from the lot line and if 4 foot wide it would be 6 feet from the lot line.

10. Mike Smith reiterated the applicant’s written statement.

11. ZA said there is no file on this property and would like the BOA to order inspection as mitigation if the variance is granted.  There are no erosion problems. 
12. The clerk said she received a call from the neighbor on the opposite side but he had no complaint after learning the proposed stairway was not on his side.

13. There was no ex-parte communication reported by the BOA.

14. There were no questions from the board.

15. There was no response from staff. 

16. There were no final questions.

17. Motion by Harry Thurin to close the public hearing, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved.

18. Discussion was held on the applicants request to build a fire escape on the side of his home that would be built too close to the lot line.  Harry Thurin said that if the stairs led onto the front deck and there was a fire, they would have a long drop. Most fires are at night and if the stairs were directed to the back side of the home, away from the front deck, they wouldn’t have a fall.  Jim Drefahl asked if they wanted an access to the front deck or a fire escape?   Jim Drefahl asked John Harter if the town approved.  John Harter had a conflict of interest and did not answer.  It was discussed abut building a new portion of a structure to be completely behind the cabin and Mike Smith said the cost would be way out of proportion for what was needed. Mitigation was discussed.  Ron Tschohl noted that there was no erosion at the front of the cabin but the neighbors were eroding. None of the board members felt mitigation of the shoreline was necessary but the home should have its sanitary inspected on the next round of inspections.
19. Motion by Harry Thurin to grant the variance of 4 feet from the lot line for the construction of a fire escape that would exit to the backside of the home, second by Jim Drefahl, all in favor, motion approved. 

20. Motion by Jim Drefahl to adjourn, second by Harry Thurin, all in favor, motion approved.
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